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Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

Today we celebrate the end of a very challenging and unusual year of school! I would firstly 

like to say just how proud I am of my team for  doing their absolute best to support our 

children. They have gone above and beyond this year to ensure the transition back to school 

has been a successful one and that the children have had the opportunity to plug any gaps 

lost in their learning due to the pandemic. I am pleased with the progress that all our children 

have made and know that they have worked exceptionally hard to get back in to learning at 

school. Once again, I have been amazed by our children’s resilience and commitment to their 

learning. They truly are the real superstars of Woodlands. Well done children, we are VERY 

proud of you! 

I am also very proud of the amazing work we have done around mental health and wellbeing 

at Woodlands. As you know, a few weeks ago, we were very lucky to have the wonderful and 

inspirational Joe Wicks visit Woodlands! After hearing about all the work we have been doing 

on mental health, the BBC and Joe wanted to involve us as part of a new documentary that 

they were filming. We will be sharing more information on this in the autumn term when we are 

able to do so! Thank you Miss Moxom for making this happen for us!   

We are sadly saying goodbye to Ms Soutinho, Mr Bentley, Ms Bailey & Miss Hadj this year. Ms 

Soutinho leaves us after 16 years to spend more time with her young family. She will be greatly 

missed by the school community and we wish her all the best for the future. Mr Bentley has 

been with us since October last year and has done a fantastic job with our Year 6’s this year. 

He leaves us to work to a school closer to home. Ms Bailey has also been with us since October 

and has done a wonderful job with our Year 2 class. She is leaving to continue her studies as 

she starts her Masters! Miss Hadj has been working to help our children catch up following 

Covid. She has now come to the end of her contract as an Academic Mentor and is moving 

on to start her training as a Teacher! It has been a pleasure to have them all on the team and 

we wish them the very best for the future! 

We are also pleased to welcome Mrs Niroshan in Reception and Ms Hilli in Year 1 who will be 

starting with us in September. We look forward to the experiences and knowledge they will 

bring to the team.  

As we come to the end of this year, we are already thinking about plans for next year. The 

team  have worked hard to develop our school curriculum and we are very much looking 

forward to a fantastic year of learning ahead. We hope to be able to invite parents back in to 

school for events, but are also mindful of the rising number of Covid cases. We will need to 

wait for updated government advice before we are able to make any further changes, but 

will keep you updated.   

https://www.instagram.com/woodlandsschoolealing/?hl=enC:/img
https://twitter.com/woodlandsw13


Children had the opportunity to meet their new class teachers a few weeks ago and were 

very excited about going in to the next year group.  Here is a list of their new class and 

teacher names: 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank you all for your kind messages following my pregnancy announcement 

last week. We have been busy planning my cover for when I go on maternity leave following 

the October half-term and I will share details with you in the Autumn term. I have no doubt 

that the team will continue all the fantastic work we have started.  

Just some of our plans for next year include:  

 The launch of our fantastic new library! Thank you to Mrs Kanval for leading on this project 

for us. Everyone is in for a treat!  

 We are also beginning our new journey to become a Forest School. This will be led my Mrs 

Sherborne & Mr Savage. This is a very exciting project for us as we are very lucky to have 

an incredible outdoor space with lots of opportunities to work with nature. 

 We have purchased lots of new Chromebooks for our pupils to use in school and we are 

continuing to develop our digital skills. We have fantastic Google Certified Teachers who 

will be finding creative ways to use technology to enhance learning. 

 We look forward to bringing back our fun fantastic finish days where we showcase all the 

great learning from each half-term! 

 We will be continuing the development of our new and enhanced school curriculum. I 

would like to take this opportunity to CONGRATULATE Miss Chatrath who was successfully 

appointed as our new Curriculum Leader and will begin this role in September.  

Stay tuned for all this and more! 

For now, I would like to wish you all a well-deserved summer break with your family and friends. 

Please remember to stay safe in the sun and also follow government guidelines for Covid, If 

you or anyone in your family has any symptoms of Covid, please do take a PCR test and follow 

the rules for isolation.  

I look forward to seeing you all in September! 

Mrs Magan, 

Headteacher 

 



This has been a most challenging year for everyone in our school community. It does not seem like four months ago 

that we welcomed everybody back into school on March 8th after the second lockdown. We cannot thank you and the 

staff enough for the support and commitment you have all shown to Woodlands Academy this year. 

Throughout this year, our families have faced some unimaginable challenges as have our staff. Everyone has shown 

great determination to give the best possible teaching and learning experience to all our pupils despite the disruptions. 

It is a great achievement of the whole school community that our pupils have shown that they are ready and eager to 

learn whether at home or at school. 

 Everyone has had to make changes to reflect the Government restrictions that have been imposed in order to try to 

mitigate the effects of the Covid 19 pandemic. We decided to maintain our existing safety precautions, based on the 

latest risk assessment (June 2021), until the end of term rather than change our operation for the final week and to 

mitigate the risks of more positive cases as we go into the summer break. 

 We will be making changes for our return in September to get back to some form of “normal” but we will continue 

with some measures that we have found worked particularly well such as soft starts in the morning and the use of 

technology to enhance classroom teaching and administrative efficiency.  

Governors too have had to adapt and use different methods to ensure we carry out our remit such as virtual meetings 

with the leadership team and subject leaders have presented to the Curriculum Committee.  We have reviewed 

progress data and the impact of our learning mentor compared to the baseline of achievement in September.  We are 

delighted that our pupils have made significant progress this year despite the disruptions and we know that there is 

more work to be done to catch up with the skills and knowledge that was missed but we have plans in place to do so. 

 We have carried out our checks on the single central register virtually and met with the safeguarding group on zoom. 

We have sought support from the MAT premises team with health and safety concerns and all our meetings have 

continued as planned but on zoom. We have worked with The MAT team to monitor the budget spend and plan our 

expenditure for the next 3 years.   

We hope that next term we will be able to visit in person more often to experience the school atmosphere and see for 

ourselves the wonderful opportunities our children have at Woodlands Academy to develop their love of learning and 

the skills that they will need to access the next stage of their learning journey. We will continue to meet virtually in 

committees but we intend to meet as a Full Governing Board termly at school. 

Changes to the Governing Board. 

We are delighted that we have co-opted Amy Williamson, who we recruited through the Governors for Schools 

programme. She brings skills in Premises and IT management.  Vanessa Valentine stood down as a parent governor in 

April due to other commitments.  We thank her for her insightful contributions to the Governing Board in the past 2 

years. We will be holding a parent governor election in the Autumn Term. Please let the admin team know if you are 

interested in standing for the role.  

The Governors wish you all a happy, healthy and enjoyable Summer Break and we look 

forward to welcoming our pupils back for the Autumn Term on Monday 6th September. 

SAWright 

 Shirley Kenworthy-Wright, Chair of Governors on behalf of the Governing 

Board. 

 

 



Goodbye from... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I am saying goodbye. I wanted to thank all the 

children and parents here at Woodlands for making my time here so enjoyable 

and unforgettable. I will miss you all, but I will make sure I will come and visit. 

Love 

Mrs Soutinho 

 

What a wonderful and exciting year it has been.  

To the Nightingales, I would like to say thank you. For when I teach, I learn. 
This year we have grown together. To spend the working week with such 
inquisitive and charming people has been a pleasure. Always strive to be the 
best that you can be. I have every confidence that you will achieve great things 
in the years to come. High school is awesome; enjoy it.  

To the parents and staff at Woodlands, I would like to say thank you for letting 
me teach your children and to be a part of your lovely little community school. 
I will remember my time at Woodlands fondly, for a very long time.  

Good luck.  

Mr Bentley  

Before I embark on a new adventure, I would like to take a moment to honour 
our journey shared. Working with the staff and children of Woodlands 
Academy has been such an enjoyable experience, one I will treasure. Thank 
you to Mrs Gostelow and Year 1 Starlings for being the flowers who brightened 
my day. Working with you was one of the perks of being here, and I am going 
to miss seeing you every day. I also enjoyed being a part of a wonderful, 
helpful and supportive team and it has been an experience I will cherish. Thank 
you again for everything and I hope our paths will cross again someday. 
 
Miss Bailey  

Dear parents and pupils, 
  
As some of you may know, I will be leaving Woodlands at the end of this year to start a 
new role as a trainee teacher in September. 
  
Whilst I am excited for what the coming year will bring, Woodlands will be a very hard 
act to follow! I have been privileged to work with many of your children and it has 
been my absolute pleasure to play a small role in their learning journeys. 
  
Woodlands is a very special school and I will miss being a part of the Woodlands family. 
Wishing you all a safe and restful summer break. 
  
Miss Hadj :) 



 

Welcome to... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone.  

I am Mrs Niroshan and I will be teaching in Reception from September. As a new 

member joining the lovely community, I look forward to working with everyone 

and feel excited to welcome all the lovely little members of my class. I hope to 

have a creative, memorable and enlightening academic year ahead of us. Wishing 

you all a safe and joyful summer break.:)  

Ms Niroshan 

Hello Woodlands Academy, I am Ms Hilli and I am super excited to meet 

the Woodlands family. I have been teaching for over a decade now and it is 

with great pleasure to work at Woodlands Academy and ensure our 

students continue to nourish and become life long learners. 

 

See you all in September! 

Ms Hilli 



This year has been a challenging one to say the least. The academic year of learning has been disrupted but 

children adapted well to the remote learning that was put in place during the lockdowns. Our time away from 

school resulted pupils missing time with their friends and teachers. Since we have returned to school, children 

has shown resilience in their attitude to school and tried very hard to bounce back. Well done for all of your 

hard work this academic year.  

One thing that has kept us connected is our weekly celebration and music assemblies. At the end of each week, 

we come together (virtually) to share great learning achievements across the school. We reflect on ways we 

can look after our wellbeing and how we can promote positive mental health. Remember to continue to get a 

good balance of the ‘5 ways to wellbeing’ in your life during the summer holidays. To feel good about ourselves 

we can do the 5 ways to improve our wellbeing.  

Parents, please remember to explore our Woodlands Wellbeing site for information and support regarding 

wellbeing. If you would like support for your child around wellbeing please speak to the class teacher.  

To celebrate Mental Health Awareness Week, each class connected with nature and took notice of their surroundings to help 

their wellbeing. They did an activity for Wellbeing Wednesday.  We have a nature corridor now.  

Year 4 

Year 1 

Year 3 

Year 2 Rec 
Year 5 

Year 6 

https://sites.google.com/woodlands.ealing.sch.uk/woodlandswellbeing/wellbeing


As well as our weekly Music Assemblies with Mr Jones, we have been practicing our singing and                   

musical performance skills this term. Each class wrote their own song with Mr jones in music lessons based 

on a topic they were learning about. Then on 14th July, we made a special memory by doing a live concert 

in our playground. This was the first time in over a year that we were able to be together for a whole school 

event, so it was very exciting! Each class performed their song to the rest of the school.  

Year 1 Year 3 Year 2 

Year 5 Year 4 Year 6 





Rainbow Writers  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This year we have been working hard to improve writing across the school and this term we have so 

many new improving writers and Rainbow Writers. Congratulations to all of these children! 



 

 
 

This term, Years 2,3 and 4 took part in two 

more exciting book events to celebrate the 

enjoyment of reading. After each event they 

received a free book! As a result of this  

amazing programme, the pupils each         

received 3 free books to enjoy reading at 

home. HAPPY READING everyone!  

The booknic was so much 

fun because we got to sit 

outside and read our books 

together - Ruby 

We are so lucky because we 

got 3 free books! - Destini 



To mark Windrush Day on 22nd June, classes 
used their history and geography skills to locate 
where the Caribbean is using atlases, discuss 
what Windrush was and the impact it had on 
people’s lives.  Here is a selection of work 
throughout the school... 

Nasreen 

Ashvika 

Fatima 

Justin 
Maya 



 

Our topic this half term was ‘Water’. 

We practised blowing bubbles and 

then used bubble to paint a picture 

together. 

We investigated capacity and drew 

around our puddles to observe how 

long it took for the water to 

evaporate in the sun. 

When it rained, we made rainbows 

in the puddles. 

It was time to 

harvest our 

...and wash the potatoes in the sink! 

In Nursery we also chose our own 

ideas for learning and here we are 

playing hairdressers and schools! 



Reception enjoyed learning about 

germs and why it was so important 

to wash our hands properly. 

We loved  our topic Castles. We learnt all about what  

Castles were made out of and who lived in them.  The Children 

all dressed up and we had a grand banquet. 





Geography 

Science 



 

For the Musical performance day we dressed up as 

characters from our book The Troll by Julia Donaldson.  

Take a look at our amazing costumes!  



Geography 

Maths 



PSHE 

English 



Geography 

English 

In English we have been writing persuasive letters based on our class text The Egyptian Cinderella.  



History 
For our Fantastic Finish for our topic on Ancient Egypt we 

dressed up as Ancient Egyptians for the day , made and 

tasted Egyptian flatbread and performed our Ancient Egypt 

song outside to the school.  

We had a great day! 



Geography 

     We continued to work with 

Chris, our Project Leader, who 

helped us to develop our garden 

area and connect with nature 

again. This term, we have been 

planting onions and garlic in the 

garden in our field. We have 

loved learning about the              

importance of growing produce 

and the role agriculture has in 

the UK.   



English 

For Child Safety Week, we 

designed posters about 

being safe in the sun.  

Top TIPS:  

 UV rays are strongest 

and most harmful          

during midday. 

 Look for sunglasses 

that block UVA and 

UBA rays.  

 Use SPF 30 or higher 

for sunscreen and       

reapply every three 

hours or after being in 

the water.  

PSHE 



 

English 

Maths 



Science 

History 



Geography 

Did you know? 

Forest cover 30% of the Earth’s land 

 

Agriculture is the main cause of 

deforestation 

Within 100 years, rainforests will 

be completely wiped out! 

English 

In English we have been writing               

persuasive balanced arguments about  

various topics. 

English 

Angelika 

Nuuradin 



In Science, we have been 

doing experiments investigating 

how microbes work.  

Science 

Well done Year 6 for a fantastic journey at Woodlands Academy. You have all grown so 

much  physically, emotionally and academically. Always remember to be yourself and 

stay positive. From everyone at Woodlands Academy.  



Have a safe and happy Summer break. See you back in school on Monday 6th September 

ready for a new year of great learning.  

Stay safe and follow guidance to protect your family and others around you. 

See term dates on the next page.  

 Free maths catch up books from Morrisons  

 




